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Watchdog "concerned" about East Dunbartonshire Council

East Dunbartonshire Council has made some improvements but needs to do a lot more to
meet the challenges it faces, says the Accounts Commission.

In a report published today, the local authority watchdog says it remains concerned that significant
issues identified in two previous reports had not been adequately addressed.

East Dunbartonshire has agreed a transformation programme outlining projects to deliver savings and
changes in the way it provides services. But much of this programme remains behind schedule and
this has to be rectified if the council is to achieve £27.6 million in savings over the next three years.

The report says improvements have been made in financial management but there are concerns
about the range of skills and experience in the financial team to sustain them. East Dunbartonshire is
now looking at sharing services with neighbouring councils but it is not yet clear what savings will
result.

In its findings, the Commission says it remains "concerned" that the council does not demonstrate
adequate capability to deliver its transformation programme and meet the budget shortfall. It had
failed to meet targets and there is a lack of clarity about savings to be achieved.

Accounts Commission chair Douglas Sinclair said: "All councils face future funding gaps and are
having to make radical changes in how services are provided. East Dunbartonshire needs to
significantly up its game to deliver on its ambitions."

For further information contact Chris Holme: 0131 625 1653 cholme@audit-scotland.gov.uk or
Kate Martin: 0131 625 1661 kmartin@audit-scotland.gov.uk

Notes to editors

1. The Controller of Audit has prepared this report for the Accounts Commission. East

Dunbartonshire's record on delivering Best Value was considered as part of its annual audit and

accounts published in December 2013 and in a separate report in June 2015.

e  The Accounts Commission is the public spending watchdog for local government. It holds
councils and various joint boards and committees in Scotland to account and help them improve.
It operates impartially and independently of councils and of the Scottish Government, and meets
and reports in public

e Audit Scotland is a statutory body set up in April 2000, under the Public Finance and
Accountability (Scotland) Act, 2000. It provides services to the Auditor General for Scotland and
the Accounts Commission for Scotland.
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